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wAlthough our personal college experiences only last around

lour years, we know that there have been many that came to West
Chester before us and many that will come after. Every college

experience is different. The shaping of the college experience comes

from the classes we take, the friends we make, and the organizations

we join. We experience it all, from Phillies riots to snow days, and

this is where we document it.

This year had lots of new and exciting changes on our campus.

West Chester has been in the process of making improvements all

over. With the new apartment-style dormitories, new parking lots.

mm
experience than ever before.

This 100th edition of the Serpentine captures the here and

now, while remembering the past. Each Serpentine is a hard copy of

the memories that the Golden Rams have made for an entire century.

The book has made it possible for students, faculty, and the

community to keep track of their favorite place: West Chester! The
Serpentine plans to be around for the next 100 years to cover all the

new changes and help its graduates remember the time of their lives.
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Life must he lived

and curiosity

kept alive.

One must never,

for whatever

reason, turn his

back on lifeo

Eleanor Roosevelt
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I Affniated H

and Apartine

1

Brandywine, Allegheny, the Village,

and University Hall all know how to

have fun!



Oj^Campus and

Commuters

^^f
; fill •c.'IhS fmk 1

OCCA and Sykes Srudenr

Union Staff at the 201

1

ACUI Conference at

Princeton University.

Dancing at the Winter

Wonderland Ball near the

beginning of the Spring

Semester.





The se g rls arc obviously enjoying the food they bought at Ram's

Hei d. 1 'here you can stop by Chick-Fil-A, grab a slice at Bene

Pizi^aria You can sit down and enjoy your food or take it with

vou for ater.

Choose from a wide

variety of foods at the

buffet in Lawrence. Food

is made fresh every day.

You canfind Montague^;

Deli at mekam's Head
in Sykes. They serve a

variety of sandwiches

including melts and bagel

sandwiches.



Delicious

Dining Optiolns

The Diner offers a fun themed place for students to hang

enjoy their food.

out and

Students relaxing and eating delicious food in their free ti iic
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k—lj»



The bookstore anctfl!^

j

fitness center are bothS*'

jn the ground

lour ofoykes Student

Jnion. There is a lot more

fhan books at the SSI

skstore; including

'^CU apparel, snacks, and

even stuffed bears. The

•bookstore is there to fill all

the needs of students on

campus.









Graphic design students work Photographed by WCU graduate

dilligendy on their projects. Scott Lam, the University Dance

Company performed Reception

Perception in the Fall.
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College at. _ , ,

^ 3. » visual and
Perfonmng Arts

In irs fourth year of being opened, the Swope

Music Building and Performing Arts Center

gives West Chester University the title of being

the only School of Music in the Pennsylvania

State System of Higher Education. The College

of Visual and Performing Arts proudly offers art

exhibits, theatrical performances, recitals, and

concerts displaying some of the true talent that

this University has to offer. Hosted by the

Department of Art are a wide variety of exhibits,

featuring talent from international to student and

regional artists, while The Department of

Theater and Dance lights up the stage with five

theatrical productions each year.

Music Education
Applied Music

Theatre
1 Music History and Literature

Music Theory and Composition
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Dr. McConatha and students of SOC 492 use their Kindle e-readers for all

class materials, as part of the Digital Society Seminar.
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With nearly twenty majors and over thirty

clubs and organizations to become involved

with, the College of Arts and Sciences

provides a broad range of opportunities to

students to further the development of their

high-quality education. A planetarium,

state-of-the-art equipped labs, an herbarium,

and a natural area for environmental studies

are just a few examples of the many facilities

that are involved with the College of Arts and

Sciences.

Philosophy Chemistry

ciences

Hi

GeologyCommunication Studies

Astronomy

Biology English ^ Psychology

Interdisciplinary Programs MathematicsIitner

Liberal Studies

Sociology .

Physics

Pre-Med

Languages and Cultures

Pre-Engineering

Computer Science
|p

Pharmaceutical Product Development

Anthropology
Women's and Gender Studies



Members of the business

department listen to a guest

speaker.

Business students pose with

award winning speaker.
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^ , Businjess and
Public Anairs

The College of Business and Public Affairs

offers a variety of internships within all

programs of study, with all business

programs accredited by the Association to

Advance Collegiate Schools of Business

(AACSB). Programs within the College also

work with organizations and businesses,

allowing students to provide and serve as

valuable resources. Several majors and clubs

and activities enable students to acquire

skills that will prepare them for work

beyond the college experience.

Accounting

Geography and Planning

Management

riminal Justice

Political Science

Economics
Finance

Marketing

*c Social Work
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Education rally through the streets of West Chester



CoUeJ^
?Educ

It seems as though we have all heard that West

Chester is a top Pennsylvania school for teacher

education and certification, and it most

definitely is. Students experience a selection of

ucation

m
7 1^ <m '--^

excellent faculty, with the opportunity to

complete student teaching at nearly forty

surrounding school districts. Undergraduate

degree programs not only include courses of

study within the College of Education, but also

offer programs of study combined with the

College of Business and Public Affairs and the

College of Arts and Sciences. No matter what

level of education you plan on studying. West

Chester University is truly top-notch in

preparation for teacher certification.

Counselor Education
Early Grades Education

Special Education
jmM Teacher Certification

Middle Grades Education
professional EducaS

Literacy Secondary Education



The Adapted Lifetime Physical

Activity program pairs teens with

disabilities to Physical Education

majors for improvement in fitness and

physical activity.

The Adapted Physical Activity, or

APA Club, travels to Arizona each year

for ten days to help conduct a

developmental sports camp, called

Camp Abilities Tuscon, for children

who are blind or visually impaired.

The Adapted Physical Education minors, under the direction of Dr. Lepore and Dr. Ellis,

provide community service to over eighty children with disabilities per week at the south

campus gyms, pools, and fitness center.
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of
ciences

The demand for medical and health science

professionals is growing, and why not

experience internships, clinical experience.

special study programs, outstanding faculty,

and a high-quality curriculum at West Chester

University? With many programs of study

within the departments of Communicative

Disorders, Sports Medicine, Nursing, Health,

and Kinesiology in the College of Health

Sciences, students are able to acquire the skills

and experience needed to succeed in their

careers. Sophisticated facilities, including a

speech hearing clinic, a food preparation

laboratory, several gymnasiums, a human

performance laboratory, and athletic training

rooms provide exceptional opportunities for

any student.

Camp

Communicative Disorde

Kinesiology
Nursing-

Sports Medicine







tackling Llie compeuiion
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get your OAMI5 l=A<:i= on

The boys of the 2010-201 1 football team played their hearts

out on the field this season! This gridiron gang toiled through

a tough season, finishing the year with a 4-7 record, but they

played with a fierce tenacity truly admirable of any football

team. They had some close games, most notably the Golden

Rams's 44-43 victory over Shippensburg. This season was

filled with honors and awards for the gentlemen of the

Golden Rams squad. The senior co-captains Travis Ford-Bey

and Dan DePalma were each awarded with the honor of

being named to the first All-PSAC East Squad by the

Pennsylvania State Athletic Conference. Freshman Shawn

Leo was recognized as one of 42 place-kickers by The Fred

Mitchell Award committee for excellence both on the football

field and in the community. Safety John O'Donnell

(sophomore) was named as the PSAC East Defensive Player

of the Week - quite an honor! Sean McCartney even stepped

up to the challenge of being the first freshman starting

quarterback in the face of team injury since 200 1's Bob

Findora. These boys may not have had a postseason to speak

of, but the 2011-2012 team will be there to crush the

opponents with their skill, determination, and hard work.

These boys have heart, and they will go far!
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spreading the C^I-IIEIER

The West Chester cheerleaders have set high expectations for themselves

in the past for which they want to continue reaching. Therefore, getting

the new participants into Purple & Gold mode will definitely take a lot

of dedication and commitment. To begin their preseason, the

cheerleaders headed to The University of Scranton in the beginning of

August. At Scranton, the WCU cheerleaders, along with approximately

50 other universities, including Divisions I, II, and III, competed to

stand out at this prestigious camp. The cheerleaders learned numerous

new cheers and stunts and worked side-by-side with UCA staff to

improve their cheerleading abilities. They had daily evaluations, for

which they unanimously earned many blue, superior ribbons. West

Chester University competed against other schools in many categories,

including best chant and fight song, where they placed in each. The

cheerleaders also brought home a Game Planning Award for their unique

traditions and school spirit. After only a week to recuperate, the

cheerleaders headed to William Tennent High School in Bucks County.

There, they choreographed the varsity and junior varsity routines and

taught it to the squads in three short days. These routines consisted of

numerous stunts, pyramids, dance, jump and tumbling sequences. The

William Tennent cheerleaders will continue to improve in practice and

will eventually take these routines to competition this winter. The

cheerleading team moved to campus a week early to conclude their

preseason. They worked on perfecting numerous cheers, sidelines, stunts

and pyramids, as well as their full squad tumbling. They also prepared

their fight song routine and field traditions. For the first season, the

cheerleaders will work together with the West Chester University band to

choreograph a pre-game routine. These long days of praaice will help to

prepare the cheerleaders for their nine-month season. Throughout the

season, the cheerleaders not only praaice twice a week, but they have 6

a.m. workouts, decorate the locker room to support the school's football

team and also balance school work and jobs, easily. The squad hopes to

be more involved in the community this year by reaching out to youth

groups in the area by doing a monthly volunteer aaivity and perform

exhibitions at various high schools.

-West Chester University Athletics



6-8-2
Millersville (T) 01-01

Gannon (W) 02-03

Merchyhurst (T) 01-01

Chesnut Hill (L) 01-00

Coiifornia (Pa) (L) 03-02

Shippensburg (L) 01-00

Lincoin (W) 00-07

Hoiy Family (W) 02-05

UDC (W) 00-02

Bloonnsburg (L) 03-02

East Stroudsburg (L) 02-00

Philadelphia Univ (L) 01-00

Slippery Rocl< (L) 01-00

Locl< Haven (L) 01-00

Wilmington (W) 02-05

Gc Idey-Beacom (W) 01-05
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get the ball I3CI.I.IMG

The men's soccer team played hard this season, entering a

very young ream into the fray and coming out with more

experience and a record of 6-8-2. After a great start against

Goldey-Beacom College, they went on to win the 2010

WCU Fall Classic soccer tournament. The team suffered

some setbacks with an unlucky losing streak that lasted until

their impressive comeback versus the University of the

District of Columbia. They won their next few non-league

games with finesse, shutting out Lincoln University and

dominating Holy Family University. The men's soccer squad

ended its season on a high note with a 1-1 draw at

MillersviUe University in a double-overtime contest.

Congratulations to senior forward Ricky Williamson, who

was selected to the All-PSAC men's soccer second team, and

to senior co-captain and midfielder Matt Aunet, who was

honored by the College of Sports Information Directors'

Association as a third-team Academic All-Distria 2 College

Division choice. Freshman Conor Malarney was the season's

first to be named the Pennsylvania State Athletic Conference

player of the week as weU, for his many goals and assists in

the first successful games of the year. Though they suffered

a string of losses, the Golden Rams showed flashes of

brilliance and amazing talent that will surely carry them to

success in the 2011 fall season.
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taking It to the net



Together liveryone Achieves More

The Women's soccer ream had an incredibly successful year! Last year's

nationally-ranked team returned with all the talent and drive that led

them to three conference titles in the last four years. The defending

Pennsylvania State Athletic Conference champions started off very strong

this year, completely shutting out their opponents and winning their first

seven games. The similarly thus-far undefeated Bloomsburg University

got the best of them, but the undaunted Golden Rams persevered to win

against Indiana University (PA) in a critical Pennsylvania State Athletic

Conference (PSAC) victory. They continued to top their opponents,

shutting out both Philadelphia University and Millersville University.

The Golden Rams successfully defended their Pennsylvania State Athletic

Conference title with a thrilling 4-3 victory over California University

(PA) in a penalty kick shootout, and while challenging California again,

took home their fourth regional championship in the past six years! They

advanced to the NCAA Division II Quarterfinals, but their incredible

luck ultimately ran out in their defeat by Saint Rose College. Many of the

talented athletes were honored for their astounding accomplishments.

Senior Sarah Oswald was named PSAC women's soccer athlete of the

week, ECAC player of the week, and PSAC women's soccer player of the

year. A total of six West Chester University women's soccer players were

named to the 2010 NSCAA/Performance Subaru Division II Women's

Soccer Squad: Oswald, sophomore Lyndsie Bernardini, senior Jessica

Bennett, senior Cindi Nickles, and junior Tara Malkiewicz were named to

the first team, and senior Devon Swaim was the lone second team

selection. Oswald, Bernardini, and Nickles were picked to the 2010

NSCAA/Performance Subaru Women's NCAA Division II All-America

team, and Oswald and Malkiewicz were each named to the 2010

Daktronics, Inc. NCAA Division II Women's Soccer All-America teams.
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euboH
serving up th^ompetition

23-12C.W. Post
St, Rose

LeMoyne
Chestnut Hill

NY Tech
Post

Barton
Gannon

Mercyhurst
Edinboro
Cheyney

Holy Family
Kutztown
Shepherd

East Stroudsburg
Lock Haven

Georgian Court
California

Slippery Rocl<

Indiana

Clarion
Univ of Sciences

Millersville

Shippensburg
Glenville State

Kutztown
Cheyney

Lincoln

Lock Haven
East Stroudsburg

Bowie State
Philadelphia Univ

Shippensburg
Millersville

Lock Haven

(W)
(W)
(W)
(W)
(W)
(W)
(W)
(L)

(L)

(L)

(W)
(W)
(W)
(W)
(W)
(L)

(W)
(L)

(W)
(L)

(L)

(W)
(W)
(L)

(W)
(L)

W"

3-1

3-0

3-0

3-0

3-1

3-0

3-0
1-3
0-3

0-3

3-0

3-1

3-0
3-1

3-0
2-3

3- 1

0-3
3-2

1-3

0-3

3-0

3-1

2-3

W
(L)

(W)
(W)
(W)
(L)

(W)
CL)

3-0

0-3

3-0

3-0

3-0

0-3

3-2

2-3
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Going for the Kill

The West Chester women's volleyball team had a very successful

fall season this year! They launched off to an excellent start,

winning their first three games at the Kutztown Invitational. At

the Ram Fest, they also shut out their opponents they hosted in

four home matches. They saw their amazing winning streak come

to a close against Gannon, and the Rams then lost three of their

first PSAC Western Division crossover matches. The volleyball

team's newcomers, freshman Jamie Hughes and classmate Chelsea

Clemens, led the team to a 3-0 win over PSAC rival Cheyney

University to end their three-game losing streak, and they went on

to win their next four matches and with top kills and assists by

Michelle Powers, Kelly Martin, Lexi Kegerise, andHelen

Fitzpatrick. These matches evened out their record in conference

play, but a pivotal loss to Lock Haven put them in third place.

The team earned mixed results over the next few weeks, sweeping

many non-league matches but falling to PSAC rivals such as

California, Indiana, and Clarion. The Golden Rams later defeated

the East Stroudsburg Warriors and the Bowie State Bulldogs,

sealing a playoff spot in the PSAC postseason tournament. After

reaching the PSAC quarterfinals for six straight years, the Rams

continued in their determination and hung on for a 3-2 win over

visiting MiUersville in the regular-season finale, but bowed out of

the postseason in the quarterfinals when they fell to top-seeded

Lock Haven in a very close match. After a very tough run in PSAC

matches, the women held their own, and ended the year 23-12

overall and 8-11 in the PSAC Eastern Division. Congratulations to

senior middle hitter Michelle Powers, who was named to the first

team All-PSAC East squad, and to Lisa Campbell, Helen

Fitzpatrick and Lexi Kegerise, who were all second team honorees.

Powers was also named to the 2010 American Volleyball Coaches'

Association (AVCA) Division II All-Atlantic Region squad for her

accomplishments this season.
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they've o,ot

THE MAGIC SWING

Boys Tennis had a very interesting season this year, with an

overall record of 6-12. Opening the season, they had a

strong vv'in against Harford Community College with a

score of 6-3- West Chester started four freshmen in its

lineup during this match and it was a great success for the

team. Another big win for the team was against Gloucester

CC in which they won 6-2, a non-league men's tennis

match. After having a 6 match losing streak a win against

Bloomsfield was exactly what they needed. The boys had

rallied up a score of 8- 1 at this match. The Golden Rams

swept the doubles competition in impressive fashion, 8-2,

8-3, 8-0, respeaively and were also straight-set winners at

1, 3, 4, 5, and 6 singles. Although the boys endured some

losses, West Chester University is proud of their hard work

and dedication throughout the season. Good luck next year!



smaiinr^^^ competition

11-8
Harford (W) 9-0

LaSalle (W) 6-1

California (L) 0-9

Slippery Rocl< (L) 4-5

Gwynedd (W) 8-1

Bryn Mawr (W) 9-0

Cliesnut Hili (L) 3-6

UDC (W) 7-2

Goldey-Beacom (L) 1-5

Palm Beach Atlan. (L) 1-8

Florida Tech (L) 1-8

Harford (W) 9-0

Mercyhurst (L) 2-7

Edinboro CW) 9-0

East Stroudsburg (W) 7-2

Bioomsburg (L) 2-7

Univ of Sciences (W) 9-0

Shippensburg (W) 9-0

Kutztown (W) 9-0
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fhsy lef the ii*ackef

do the talkino,

The women's tennis team dominated with a strong win in

the fall season opener, shutting out Harford Community

College 9-0. The team received wins from Brittany Counts,

Louisi Souto, Ali Fetter, Alex Santoro, Kara Shumock and

Teresa Grasso in the singles competition. Each win was a

straight-set victory. The next win was against host LaSalle

6-1 in a non conference match. The ladies had received five

singles match victories and swept the doubles competition.

The doubles victories came from Brittany Counts and Luisi

Souto, 8-6, AUie Fetter and Alex Santoro, 8-6, and Kara

Shumock and Nicole Paller, 8-1. The team finished its

conference regular season with the best league record in

school history. The ladies finish in second place, just one

game behind undefeated Bloomsburg. The women's tennis

team had continued on a winning streak and had a great

season this year. Congratulations to Ali Fetter for being

named the women's tennis athlete of the week by the

Pennsylvania State Athletic Conference! Lets get em' again

next year ladies!
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Look At That I3irdie!!

The Men's Golf team had a successful Fall season this year

and has been improving rapidly throughout the entire year.

The team placed second in the 2010 PSAC Men's Golf

Championship with a score of 612. Sophomore Griffith

Basehore shot a 2-over 146 to finish runner up on the

individual leaderboard and lead West Chester University's

men's golf squad to a second-place finish at the 2010 PSAC
Men's Golf Championships held at Hershey Links Golf

Course that was a par-72 course. That isn't all that the golf

team has been up to this year! West Chester University's men's

golf squad finished off its spring opener with a second-place

showing at the 2nd Annual St. James Plantation Invitational

at the Founders Course Sunday morning. The boys shot a

623, losing out to Indiana, Pa. West Chester's Griffith

Basehore placed in a tie for third with a 150 andDoug Brooks

placed fifth with a 151. Connor Lefevre shot a 158, Steve

Minnick a 164 and Mike Fladey a 165. Mark Brooks shot a

178 as well. West Chester shot a 3 11 in the first round and

followed up that performance with a 312. This season has

been promising for what is to come next year when the Rams

tee up again on the golf course.
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Par for the C*ourse

1

It's been a busy year for Lady Rams Golf. With a first place

viaory at the Navy Academy Invitational in Annapolis,

Maryland under their belts, these girls really showed what

they're made ofl Margot Zydyck was West Chester's top scorer

at the Invitational with 84. With Ann Bahnick making 85

strokes, Nicole Cavalcante shooting 87, and Nicole Fisher

having 88, the Invitational was quiet successful for the girls.

Overall this season, the Lady Rams have shot nothing over

700. They've been practicing hard, taking each Invitational,

and making it a learning experience and an opportunity to

show off their skills. This team has been working towards thier

goals and achieving little by little. The lady Rams placed 3rd

at the PSAC championships in October and the girls were

thrilled. Head coach Doug Hendricks was very please with the

way his team performed all season. He has high hopes for

these lovely ladies in the future as they work towards their

goals. They've got a long way to go, and a lot of things to

learn along the way, but it's all sure to pay off in the long run.

Go Rams!
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PAIN is temporary
PRIIDI5 is forever

The Men's Cross Country program had an

exceptional 2010 season. The team opened with a

third place finish at the Delaware Valley College

Invitational. Ed Bittingham led the runners to the

finish line with a strong ninth place showing out of

a total of 208 runners, also marking the fastest time

for a Ram on this 8K course since 2004.

Continuing their success, all seven runners on the

team finished with times less than 28 minutes at

Lock Haven University, setting six new records for

that course. Further into their season, the team set

three new records in the 4K race at Dickinson

College. Matt Langdale finished strong and set

West Chester's top time on this course over the past

six years. The team finished with eighth place

showings at both the University of Delaware

Invitational and the Kutztown Challenge. Their

season ended with a 12th place standing at the

2010 PSAC Championships and a 15th place finish

at the 2010 NCAA Adantic Regional.
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MIND over M/V77l=l?

The women of West Chester University's 2010 Division II

Cross Country Team had a successful season, both

athletically and academically. The hardworking athletes

had an overall GPA of 3.64, ranking sixth amongst the

other Division II programs. The team opened its 2010

career with a ninth place finish at the Delaware Valley

College Invitational. The women continued with a strong

season, placing sixth at the Kutztown Challenge, taking

fourth on Lock Haven's course, and ending the season with

an Uth place at the 2010 PSAC Championship. The

program was lead by determined athletes, such as

sophomore Kristina Koutsouros, who made a big impact on

the program this year. Kristina won many meets this

season and placed first at the Paul Short Invitational; she

clocked a time of 22 minutes, 4 seconds for her first college

win—the fastest time any Golden Ram has achieved on that

course in the past six years. Lyndsey Ratasiewicz was also

one of the strong competitors on the team, and at the

University of Delaware Invitational, she also set a new

record for the Rams. Both of these dedicated team

members received all-region honors in leading West

Chester's women's cross country team. They bolstered their

team to a strong 12th place finish at the 2010 NCAA
Atlantic Region Championships at the end of the season.
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:kine it -Jsticking
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NI:W year.
NI-NVhope.

on^ team.

What a year it has been for Golden Rams Field

Hockey team! They completely shut out Fairfield

University at its home opener with a score of 3-0 (two

goals by Nicole Fiorilla and one by Alisha Moran), and

defeated Sacred Heart with a final of 3-1. In the game

against the University of North Carolina's Tar Heels in

the Vinnie Gros Classic, freshman goalkeeper Kristin

Arnold made an incredible 13 saves in the net. In their

final game of the season, the Golden Rams ended with

a 2-1 victory over Saint Louis University. Many team

members garnered prestigious achievements and awards

for their excellent sportsmanship as well. Junior Brynn

Adams was awarded the Atlantic lO's second team

all-league in the postseason. Junior Nicole Fiorella was

an academic all-league recipient, and freshman

midfielder Kelsi Lykens was named to the all-rookie

squad. The team finished the season with 6-12

standings regular season, 2-5 in the Atlantic 10. It was

a tough season with just missing the playoffs, but the

unwavering Golden Rams kept their spirits up and

their heads held high no matter what they faced.
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The Water Works

Women's Team takes

The Women's Swimming and Diving Team outdid

themselves once again in their 2010/201 1 season.

Although they suffered a loss at Penn, they had won 3

out of the 15 events at the interdivisional meet. The

team had strived for the gold and reclaimed their title as

PSAC champions this year at Cumberland Valley High

School. Freshman Kaci McNichol set a PSAC meet

record and hit an NCAA automatic qualifying time of

17 minutes, 2.16 seconds by winning the 1,650-yard

freestyle to open the final day of competition at the

championships. This is their 5th consecutive year with

the title and West Chester could not be more proud of

these true Golden Rams.

West Chester University totaled 630 points at the meet,

passing Clarion, who only had a total of 5 10. Not only

was this our 5th consecutive year holding the title, but

our 9th in the past 1 1 years. These women deserve a lot

of credit for their hard work and determination to be the

best.
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Splishin' & Splashin'

They did it again!

The Men's Swimming and Diving Team had an

amazing 2010/201 1 season. They won two out of the three

meets, defeating Shippensburg and Bloomsburg at the end of

2010, and took third place in the Terrapin Cup totding up

525.5 points. Not only was our women's team PSAC
champions, but so was the Men's team! They had continued

their dominance in this meet, making this their 13th

consecutive win. Senior Kenny McCormick was named the

swimmer of the meet for the second straight year. Bud

McClernan set a PSAC meet record in winning the 200

breaststroke with a time of 2:04.64. West Chester totaled

686 points, passing Clarion who had 567.

West Chester University finished 19th at the NCAAs
with a total of 62.5 points. Brendan Magarity claimed an

All-America certificate with an eighth-place finish in the

200-yard backstroke on the final day of competition.

Magarity touched the wall in 1 minute, 50.66 seconds to take

the last AU-American spot in the finals of the 200 back.

Congratulations on a great season!
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Spouts do not buib

c:MAi?/Vcrri:i?

they RI=\n=>XI- 1

The Men's Basketball team started off on the right foot

with a win for their first home game. Although they lost

the second game by a mere three points, they came back

strong and fought for each of their next six wins at home.

The men kept hope alive for the playoffs after winning

against Millersville with a final score of 76-48, but were

defeated shortly after. The men finished the 20 11 season

with a final record of 14-12. Two members of the team

recieved great honors at the end of the season as well.

Congratulations to Lance McDowell and Harley

Williamson for each being awarded the Pennsylvania

State Athletic Conference Athlete of the Week for their

performances in the victories against Wilmington and

Holy Family. Though these two players recieved awards,

it would have been impossible for the Rams to be as

sucessful as they were without the other members of the

team. The boys are proud of what they have

accomplished this year and are looking forward to what

the future will bring them next year.
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Defending Mome C^ourt

It's been quite a successful year for the Golden Rams
Girls Basketball! Finishing off the 2010-201 1 season

with a 20-7 record was certainly no easy feat, especially

finishing with their second 20-win record in a row. They

had their set-backs, but those obstacles made them

stronger. To say they played their hearts out is an

understatement! Three of the team's own made the

2010-1 1 Women's Basketball AU-PSAC East Squad, an

amazing honor achieved by Alex Lennon (second team),

Allison Hostetter (second team), and Megan Stewart

(first team). Sophomore Alex Lennon made a new school

single-season record for blocked shots this season, with

87 total (with 126 career blocks in two seasons). Junior

Allison Hostetter achieved the position of 3rd in Golden

Rams ranked scoring with an average of 12.3 points per

game and 331 points this winter alone. Senior Megan

Stewart finished her career with well over 1 ,000 points,

as well as breaking the school record for career steals

(324). She is a four-year letter winner and has been a

starting point guard for the past four seasons. The entire

team had a phenomenal season. Each girl worked to help

the team succeed, and it paid off in the end. Next year

they'll be back and ready for more!
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Fumble On In

The West Chester Women's Gymnastics team started off

their season with a positive attitude and great scores.

Towards the end of the season, West Chester University

broke the school record with its 186.050 and set a new

school mark on the uneven parallel bars (47.300) to earn a

third-place finish at the 28th Annual ECAC Division II

Women's Gymnastics Championships. West Chester's Allie

Aquila was runner-up in the all-around with a score of

37.600. Aquila scored a 9.525 on the vault and a 9.450

on the bars for her two best efforts. She added a 9.375 on

the floor exercise and a 9.25 on the balance beam. WCU
freshman Paige Griffin was fourth in the all-around with a

score of 36.750. She scored a 9.500 on the bars and a 9.45

on the floor. Kaley LaFleur and Alii Aquila each turned in

a solid performance while representing West Chester at the

201 1 USA Gymnastics Championships held at the U.S.

Air Force Academy. LaFleur scored a 9.55 on the uneven

bars during session two to finish tied for 16th overall. Alii

Aquila scored a 9. 125 on the balance beam to place 27th

overall. She also competed on the uneven bars and on the

vault, scoring an 8.975 on the bars and 8.800 on vault.

The Lady Rams had a great season and are showing strong

athletes in their program.
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It was a great year for Golden Rams Women's Lacrosse!

West Chester was ranked number six on a national scale by

US Lacrosse Magazine in its yearly polls for the preseason.

The girls praaiced and played their hardest, and it paid off

well in the end with a 14-3 finish!

The girls opened their 20 11 season against West Virginia

Wesleyan in Salem, Virginia with an impressive 23-00

shut-out win, with West Virginia only managing to make 3

shots. Definitely a truly spectacular way to start off the year!

The rest of the season proved to be successful for the

Golden Rams, with the ladies rallying for 1 3 more wins and

only marking 3 losses. All 8 games played at home were won,

with 5 away wins, 2 away losses, 1 neutral win, and 1 neutral

loss. Overall, a great record!

Apri 23, 201 1 was Senior Day for Women's Lacrosse, and

the seniors were shining bright. Jackie Hoover scored 5 goals.

Shannon Hayes racked up five points, and Claire Grimwood

managed to score twice. Junior started MacKenzie O'Keefe

made 4 saves in the first 1 7 minutes of the match and

sophomore Tori Dugan made two exceptional goals. The

Golden Rams came away with a 15-11 win—an excellent end

to the season!

The West Chester Golden Rams Women's Lacrosse team

of the 20 11 season have shown what hard work, dedication,

and a little practice can do on the field and in the long-run.

Fantastic season, ladies!
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Live l-ree, Run l-ast

The team renewed itself in many ways this year.

With a new coach, the Men's Track & Field team

started off their indoor season at Princeton's New
Years Eve Invitational. Kyle Perry broke his own

school record in the 600m with a time of 1

minute, 23.67 seconds at the season opening.

West Chester University's men's track & field

squad completed their indoor season with an

eighth place finish at the 20 11 PSAC Indoor

Track & Field Championships held inside Mike S.

Zafirovski Sports & Recreation Dome. Tyler Real

highlighted Sunday's final day of competition

with a third-place showing in the 60m hurdles.

He crossed the line in 8.3 seconds. Craig

Espenshade placed sixth in the 400m in a time of

50.17 seconds and West Chester's 4x400m relay

team consisting of Nick Drozd, Kyle Perry, Tim

Thiry and Espenshade placed fifth in 3:22.29. All

this promising talent is sure to keep the Rams

Track & Field team going strong into next year

and for years to come.
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Leave it on the Track

West Chester has enjoyed a particularly successful indoor

season under first-year head coach Mike Murawski. West

Chester University's women's Track & Field squad cracked

the Top 10 rankings of the latest U.S. Track & Field and

Cross Country Coaches' Assocation (USTFCCCA) regional

poll. The Golden Rams are ranked ninth in the fourth poll

of the season. West Chester's 4x400m relay team won a

PSAC championship as the Golden Rams finished seventh

overall at the 20 11 PSAC Indoor Track & Field

Championship. Melanie Ruff, Melinda Wentz, Sam

Smarkola and Nicole Smith made up the PSAC champion

foursome, finishing in 3 minutes, 57.03 seconds. Two of

the members were very successful this season. Senior

Melinda Wentz and sophomore Nicole Smith were each

honored by the coaches' association. Wentz was selected

all-region in the pentathlon where she hit an NCAA
provisional score this winter. Smith was tabbed all-region

in the 400m. Going into the outdoor season the Women's

Track & Field Team crowned five individual winners in its

outdoor season opener at the Golden Rams Invitational on

a sunny, but windy, Saturday afternoon inside John A.

Farrell Stadium. The team has come along way with a new

coach and hopes to continue on the path of growing and

winning as a team.
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swinging for the fences

22-21
Concordia-St. Paul (W) 10-9

SW Minnesota ST (W) 13-09

Slippery Rocl< (W) 3-2

Grand Valley ST (L) 2-3

IVIinnesota-Manl<ato (L) 9-1

Slippery Rock (L) 1-0

Saginaw Valley (W) 5-4

Kentucl<y Wesleyan (L) 4-12

Wilmington (L) 0-4

1

Millersvllle (L) 1-3

Bloomsburg (W) 3-1

Univ of Sciences (W) 9-7

Philadelptiia U (W) 22-7

Siiippensburg (L) 1-3

East Stroudsburg (L) 1-3

Wilmington (W) 3-0

1

Mansfield (W) 2-1

Kutztown (L) 1-3

Shepherd (W) 19-7

Philadelphia U (W) 9-1

Mansfield (L) 3-4
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The Golden Rams started out their successful season at the 3rd

Annual Russmatt Central Florida Invitational. Their first victory

came from a dramatic comeback against Concordia-St. Paul, and

the men went on to sweep a doubleheader from SW Minnesota

State, giving head coach Mark Jackson his 700th career win!

West Chester suffered a number of losses following the

Invitational, and in the team's first PSAC East games against

Millersville, they won one out of four games with an impressive

performance from pitcher Joe Gunkel. In the competitions

against Bloomsburg, the men succeeded in winning three of the

four PSAC games. The Golden Rams blanked Wilmington

University, 3-0, in the championship game of the 1 1th Annual

Bill Giles Classic, making this their fourth straight win of the

Classic and eighth overall! With this great accomplishment under

their belts, they swept a doubleheader from Mansfield and put

themselves back into the running for the PSAC playoffs. They

concluded their regular season with an excellent defeat over

Philadelphia University, but after a stellar win against league

rival Shepherd, the baseball team saw their PSAC East season

end with a loss to Mansfield. The team's persevering effort did

not go unrewarded, and many team members won special

awards for their superior playing. Chris Pula was named a PSAC

Athlete of the Week, senior Brandon Wolfe and junior Joe

Wendle were both named to the first team of the 201 1 PSAC

East All-League Squad, and Wendle was also named to both the

NCBWA All-Atlantic Region and the Daktronics, Inc. All-

Atlantic Region first teams. Congratulations to the Golden Rams

and to Coach Jackson for leading such a hardworking team!
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covering all the bases
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Wesr Chester's Women's Softball Team had a great season,

finishing off with an overall record of 34- 19. The Lady

Rams made it all the way to the PSAC Title Game against

lUP. Megan McCormick went 4-for-4, including two home

runs and a double, and knocked in five runs. Erin

HoUoway struck out eight batters. West Chester University

made its second appearance in the Pennsylvania State

Athletic Conference (PSAC) taking on Lock Haven

University in the first of two games. The Rams won the

opener with a 6-5 score over Lock Haven. Abby Block

went 2-for-4 with a home run, a double and three RBI to

pace the offensive effort. Block put West Chester on top

with a two-out, solo home run in the top of the first. It was

her 10th of the season, tying Katie Kmiecinski for the team

lead. She later doubled in a pair of runs during a four-run

fifth that put the Golden Rams on top, 5-1. Kmiecinski

and Erin MacNamee added RBI singles in the fifth as well.

The team has finished its great season and individual

players have received postseason awards, such as senior

outfielder Erin MacNamee, who was named Luisville

Slugger/National Fastpitch Coaches' Association (NFCA)

All-Atlantic Region first team. This is MacNamee's third

appearance on the first team all-region squad.

Congratulations Lady Rams on your successful season!
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The people who

get on in this world

are the people who

get up and look for

the circumstances

they want, and if

they can't find them,

MAKE THEM.

George Bernard Shaw
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How is it possible to stop by Las Vegas one day, New York City the next, and

end in New Orleans by the end of the week? This is exactly what happened

during homecoming week at WCU. The Road Trip theme took students all

around the U.S. with events every night including mock gambling, pep rallies,

a concert by Shontelle--and those were just during the weekdays.

The week all leads up to a full-day event. The day begins bright and

early in Sykes Union parking lot where students from all organizations on

campus meet to prepare for the parade. During the parade there are

competing and non-competing organizations that dance for the university to

see. The competing teams are then judged and a first, second, and third place

organization are crowned.

After the parade comes the main event: the football game. The game

was played against C.W. Post this year. It was a tough battle and in the end

the Golden Rams couldn't pull through. They lost

with the very close final score of 37-39. However,

the outcome of the game didn't ruin the rest of the

day.

During the game's halftime, the homecoming

court paraded onto the field and a winner was

announced.The 2010 homecoming king and queen

were Todd Soper and Carly Myers, who were

representing the Greek Council. Road tripping around

the U.S. was a success for all students.





brian's
run

2010'
The 33rd Annual Brian's Run was held at Henderson High School on December 5th,

2010. Brian's Run began in 1978 as a one-time fundraising event to benefit Brian

Bratcher, a West Chester Henderson High School football player who was paralyzed

during a scrimmage. Brian's friends, their parents and the community organized a

race and hoped to raise $500. That first year, 2,000 runners participated and the

effort raised $20,000 to help Brian with his expenses. After 1979, Brian felt he had

benefited enough from the proceeds and asked to have others benefit from the annual

event. For years, the race has raised funds for disabled people in the West Chester

community. West Chester University contributes thousands of hours to the effort.

Hundreds of students work on race day, and student organizations designate Brian's

Run as one of their service efforts. Hundreds of University employees volunteer as

well. This year, 1,000 runners participated in the race and the event raised $10,000.

The 5-mile course is an out-and-back loop through downtown West Chester with

significant hills, finishing with one lap of the track at Henderson. Local residents and

family and friends of the runners lined the streets to cheer.

Before the runners set off, there was a diaper dash

for children under 3, a fun run for children ages

3-8, and a 1-mile fun run for ages 9 and up. It is

a fun family event for a great cause!
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Residence halls were ecstatic to recieve new members into their halls on that hot

August day. Move-in Day was the hottest day of the year, but that didn't stop the

thousands of first year and transfer students from enthusiastically pouring into their

new homes. The day was filled with fun activities, great food, and new friends that

will last a lifetime. Many students met their roommates and other students that lived

in their halls who they would come to know and love. Whether their dorm was suite

style or traditional, the friendships formed within the residence halls are some that

will be carried throughout students' college careers. During the day, signs were

posted everywhere welcoming freshmen as they explored the beautiful campus.

New students said goodbye to their families and hello to West Chester, ready to get

aquainted with the brand new world of college. Once moved in, the events planned

for the day calmed the nerves of students who knew they were walking into a

completely new life. West Chester would be the home for these students for the next

four years, and many seemed eager and ready to start their future in the residence

halls.
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miss wcu
The Miss WCU program has brought together extraordinary young women over

the years, each having a different platform for change and awareness within the

campus and community. Nineteen contestants competed for the Miss WCU
crown and nearly fifteen other additional awards in the Emilie K. Asplundh

Concert Hall on February 5. Each contestant partakes in an interview worth 40%

of their overall score, 25% of their score is based on the talent portion of the

show, 15% for both casual wear and evening wear, and the remaining 5% for the

on-stage question asked to each of the contestants. Contestant fourteen, Kristin

Hector, recieved the crown, performing her talent of a self-choreographed dance

to "Dog Days Are Over" by Florence and the Machine.

Courtney Dean recieved first runner-up, Kaloni Baylor with second, Kristin Neel

with third, and Lauren Lombard© with fourth. Congratulations to all of

the talented participants for great performances, and for your continued

academic excellence, leadership, and West Chester spirit.
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The involvement fair is an opportunity for students to learn about activities

that they can do throughout their school years. This includes sororities,

fraternities, clubs and activities. This is held once every semester and is

especially helpful for freshmen. Many tables are set up and students can find

information about and sign up for anything they are interested in. West

Chester University has a numerous amount of organizations and make it very

easy for students to get involved. The involvement fair helps students get

involved on campus as well as in town. Various local companies camp out to

give students discounts and gifts. Everyone is friendly and informative so

come out and get involved!





Aid
10

On April 10, 201 1, West Chester University's Honors College

hosted their 6th Annual Aid to South Africa fundraiser. The

festivities included games, food, music, and other fun

activities. In addition to raising money, the program also rose

awareness of the poverty and oppression in South Africa, as

well as the widespread epidemic of AIDS in that region. There

was a station where patrons of the fundraiser could write a

letters to send to children in South Africa. There were pictures

and stories of the children and of what has happened in South

Africa.

The Aid to South Africa fundraiser raised more than any

amount of money could do: it raised hope. On West Chester's

campus, it is important to recognize the students and all others

that are giving back to our direct community and to ones that

are worlds away.
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Banana Day has been a growing tradition at WCU
since 1996. Banana Day is officially on the third

Wednesday of every April when spring is either here

or just around the corner and the warmth is creeping

in. It is a day for West Chester students and staff to

get together and have fun, be healthy, and relax.

There are games to play and the coveted t-shirts to

win. Different stations are set up all over campus to

ensure that every student has a chance to experience

banana day. No matter where you go, you are likely

to get a free banana. This event was planned by the

dedicated members of the Student Activities

Council.





Greek
Week

GO
It's something that those involved in West Chester University's

Greek life look forward to each and every year. It's fun.

It's competitive. It's entertaining. It's uniting. It's Greek Week.

This year's Greek Week events featured a canned food sculpture contest, a

Greek God and Goddess night, a lip sync competition, a few competitive games of

volleyball, games in the pool, and Greek games; all followed by an awards ceremony.

Sorority Delta Phi Epsilon and fraternity Sigma Alpha Epsilon were awarded first

place in claiming overall winnings throughout the week of exciting events. Delta Zeta

and Delta Chi took second place, and Alpha Xi Delta and Sigma Phi Epsilon claimed

third. Congratulations to all of those who participated in this years events, and we

look forward to another action-packed Greek Week next year!





Wiz
Khalifa

Major Entertainment is a student run group that has been bringing

concerts to West Chester's campus for many years. This year was no

exception. On April 27th WCU hosted none other than Pittsburgh

native rapper Wiz Khalifa. The concert was held to a sold out crowd in

Hollinger Field House.

Major Entertainment held a voting process for students

throughout the fall to decide who they would bring to campus.

Students decided they wanted the rapper on campus for the spring, and

they got him!

Through careful planning and many hours of preparation, Major

Entertainment spent the entire year working towards this one event.

Security for the event was tightly enforced by students, public safety,

and the West Chester Police. Wiz put on an elertrifying, sold-out show

for the West Chester crowd. The atmosphere was amped up, and

everyone's spirits were high. Khalifa ended the show right with his

smash hit "Black and Yellow" and left West Chester wanting more.

Overall the entire spring concert was a great success!
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The HIGHEST reward

for a person's toil

IS not what they

get for it,

but what they

become by it.

III
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It's what you

learn after you

know it all

that couintSo

Harry S. Truman
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Eliza Hadrick Elizabeth Haftl Andrea Hahn

Jodie HaU William Hallman Ryan Hamm
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Amy Harris Colleen Harris Devin Harris
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Eric Haines Nicole Haines

Tashima Hankins Goode Miles Hanley
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Amber Hawkins Lauren Hayes Melissa Heisler
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Lauren O'Donnell

Anthony Page
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